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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT VIA ZOOM,  

AT 7:30pm ON TUESDAY 8th DECEMBER 2020 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs:  Abel, Kemp, Jump & Green  

Clerk: Kay 

Deputy Clerk: Pape 

  

           

1604 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

Cllr Jump declared a Personal interest in planning application 20/03787/TPO 

 

 

1605 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Apologies received from Cllrs Knight, Kind, Medini & Moore  

 

 Resolved: Apologies accepted 

 

 

1606 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE AND NOTICES OF DECISION  

 

 1606.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting  

 

   

1607 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING  

 

 See Appendix A for full planning comments  
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1608 TO DISCUSS KING STREET ZEBRA CROSSING   

 

 Cllr Abel informed the Committee that close to Aldi there was an approximate 3m gap 

between the yellow lines and zigzagged lines – cars are now parking in this space. The 

Councillors discussed that these lines should be joined up to prevent parking and agreed that 

Clerk Matthew Kay write to ERYC to request this work be carried out as soon as possible. 

An update will be given at the next meeting . 

 

 Resolved: Clerk Matthew Kay to write to ERYC  

Resolved: To receive update at next meeting   

 

 

1609    TO DISCUSS WATER BUTTS  

 

Councillors discussed offering grants to Cottingham residents – the grants to be used 

towards the purchase of water butts. It was agreed that a £300 budget be allocated for the 

2021/2022 financial year (a maximum of £25 per grant request). Proof of receipt of 

purchase to be shown to the Parish Council for the grant funds to be allocated. Cllr Green 

was opposed to this – she felt in the current economic climate the funds could be better 

utilised elsewhere and also expressed that the water butts must be used for residential 

properties and not for allotments. Cllr Casson requested that the grant offer be advertised in 

the Cottingham Times and that residents also provide photos of their installed water butts 

once purchased  

 

Resolved: £300 grant to be allocated in the 2021/2022 financial year (max £25 each 

grant) 

 

Resolved: Grant availability to be advertised in the Cottingham Times  

 

 

 

1610    ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY) 

 

 

 1610.1 Ongoing: King Street Zebra Crossing 

 

1610.2 Councillors discussed their concerns that Barclays Bank, King Street has announced 

that it will permanently close March 2021 (Cottingham has an aging population, not all 

residents have access to the internet and want to be able to deal with their financial affairs 

face to face). Cllr Jump requested that Clerk Matthew Kay send a letter of objection to 

Barclays Bank 

 

 

 

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 5th January 2021 

 

There was no other business and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:40pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


